
Kudos: Deborah Moncrieff 

A lawyer in the CYF Adoption Legal Unit sent an email to Natalie Jones, regional office director at Office 

of Children, Youth and Families (CYF) Central Regional Office, commending Deborah Moncrieff. The 

email stated that Deborah, who is a supervisor, “did a great job testifying today in the contested 

termination hearing.  She really picked up the ball and ran with it and got herself prepared to testify for 

the hearing.” The email concluded, “Too often you probably just get complaints about your workers, but 

I was very happy with her testimony today.” 


